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MARCH  2020  NEWSLETTER 

In this issue é 

Mary Wilson has written a great 
article, including lots of photos, 
about our Inaugural Rabbie 
Burns Supper held in January, 
and can be read on page 7. 

Our Member Profile featuring 
our Treasurer, Brendan Quirke, 
written by Bronwyn Porter, can 
be read on page 2.  

An article about our Recorder 
Group can be found on page 3, 
and another article featuring our 
Line Dancing class, can be 
found on page 5.  

An article regarding the inaugu-
ral Healthy and Active Ageing 
Expo which is free to Banyule 
residents can be found on page 
8. 

There are four remaining talks in 
our Public Lectures Series for 
the current semester, see page 
6 for more information. 

There are still places available in 
many of our upcoming Excur-
sions, see page 9 for more infor-
mation. 

Important Dates for the current 
semester are on page 5. 

Detailed instructions about how 
to withdraw from a class online 
can be found on page 4 and in-
formation about how to lodge an 
apology for a class online can be 
found on page 8. 

From the President, Joan Learmont ... 

A very warm welcome to our almost 700 members and a special wel-
come to all our new members. 

This March newsletter has been collated by a newly formed newslet-
ter team lead by Margaret Miller. I hope you find it both enjoyable, 
easy to read and informative. 

During the semester break there have been a number of activities 
and events and I would like to draw your attention to three of them. 

1. A welcome lunch for our new members, new tutors and 
new office volunteers.  This was an exciting event with over 
60 attendees. New members got to meet the Committee and 
gain further insight into our wonderful U3A. 

2. A Traditional Rabbie Burnôs supper with all things Scot-
tish. Read all about it on page 7. 

3. A thank you morning tea for all our volunteers with a spe-
cial welcome to our nonagenarians.  The highlight of this 
event was the attendance of 15 of our members who are over 
ninety and who were presented with a special certificate (see 
the photo of 11 of them below). This is such a wonderful adver-
tisement for life-long learning and everyone present had great 
delight in being able to take time and celebrate them. 

Our program for this semester has been put together by Janice Kelly 
and her course coordination team. I am sure you will agree it is ex-
tensive, varied and quite amazing. Congratulations and many thanks 
to them all. 

I, personally, have enrolled in 30 different sessions/courses/activities 
so I hope to meet many of you throughout the semester. Please 
come and say hello and offer feedback so we can continue to provide 
you all with life-long learning and social and physical activities in a 
friendly environment. 
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Brendan Quirke has pursued a life-long love affair with 
cars - driving them, collecting them, watching them 
race and working for a company that manufactures 
them. Cars are his passion. Brendan told me about 
this passion, and other aspects of his life, over a cof-
fee in Eltham. 

Born and raised in Wellington New Zealand, Brendan 
developed a love of Rugby as a child.  Many Rugby 
matches later, on finishing school, he studied for a 
Bachelor of Commerce and Administration at Victoria 
University in Wellington. Upon graduation, his parents 
gave him a present, a trip to Australia, where he spent 
six months employed as a labourer and touring the 
country, among other things. ñI absolutely loved Aus-
traliaò he says. On his return to New Zealand he spent 
eight years working for Ford Motor Company, but al-
ways wanted to return to Australia. The chance came 
when he was offered a transfer to Ford Broadmead-
ows, Melbourne, arriving here in 1986 with his wife 
and one-year-old baby son. He lived in Melbourne un-
til 2003 and two more sons were born in Australia. 

Leaving Melbourne in 2003, Brendan spent the next 
ten years as an expat working for Ford in South Amer-
ica. He first worked in Sao Paulo, Brazil, for three 
years, then in Venezuela for three years under dictator 
Hugo Chavez. He describes working in these places 
as ñvery interestingò - rather an understatement. When 
pressed, he describes them as extremely dangerous 
parts of the world where kidnapping was always a 
threat, where as an expat, the company provided him 
with an exit strategy ïi.e. he would immediately be 
flown out of the country in a Ford company plane if 
things got too dangerous. To counter the danger faced 
day to day, he (and others) always travelled in ar-
moured cars, accommodation was always a company 
apartment on at least the tenth floor or higher to allevi-
ate/minimise danger from the street, complete with a 
reinforced, secure room that he could retreat to from 
any threat. This room was fitted with a direct phone 
line to the company. While there was always a risk 
attached to living in these countries, Brendan enjoyed 
the vibe and valued the chance to experience very 
different cultures and lifestyles.   

After his time in Venezuela, Brendanôs next transfer 
with Ford was to Mexico City. Although there was cor-
ruption and much poverty, Mexico didnôt have the ele-
ments of threat and danger that were ever present in 
Brazil and Venezuela. He spent four years working in 
Mexico City and met his present wife, Gaby, there. A 
transfer to Shanghai, China, for three years completed 
his life as an expat and he decided to retire, ñI had had 
enoughò he remarks. He and Gaby returned to Mel-
bourne in 2016  

In Melbourne, the couple appreciate being close to 
friends and family once more and enjoy their lifestyle 
in retirement. Brendan is very proud of his sons who 
are all doing well. Jeremy, the oldest, is a software 
engineer who was chosen in a global search for staff 
by Uber and works for them in San Francisco. Daniel 
works in IT, in a consultancy in Melbourne and young-
est son Ben is just about to graduate as a Pharmacist. 

Once a week Daniel and Ben visit for dinner and a 
catch up. Brendan and Gaby enjoy travel and usually 
plan one overseas trip a year, recently to Indonesia, 
and also travel to San Francisco to visit Jeremy. Gaby 
is a keen photographer and they love to drive around 
Victoria, giving Gaby the opportunity to photograph 
the countryside or aspects of small country towns. 
Following Rugby (and also AFL) is still important to 
Brendan and he loves the All Blacks. I ask what he 
likes about them apart from their sporting skills. He 
mentions, among other things, their philosophy. ñThey 
made a point of always cleaning their change rooms 
as a team after their matches/games to reinforce to 
themselves, and each other, that they were no better 
than anyone else.ò 

Getting back to that passion for cars - although he 
worked for Ford all his life, Brendan grew up in what 
he describes as a ñHolden familyò. He has a classic 
car housed in his garage, a Falcon GT, that he takes 
for a ñspinò every month or so and has been collecting 
model cars (1/43 scale) for at least 30 years.  To date, 
this collection amounts to about seven hundred cars, 
ñway too manyò laughs Brendan. Following V8 Super 
cars is also an important part of the passion. 

Russell Scoular is a close friend from Brendanôs early 
days in New Zealand, and their paths have crossed 
over the years in Australia. Brendan joined U3A 
Banyule and on Russellôs recommendation, took on 
the role of Treasurer. He greatly enjoys the fellowship 
at U3A, working with the people on the committee and 
also the community contribution he is able to make. 
Thanks for your contribution Brendan. Letôs hope your 
exit strategy is not enacted for a while yet. 

MEMBER PROFILE:  

Brendan Quirke 
By Bronwyn Porter 
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2019-2020 Committee of Management 

L to R (rear): Michael Maguire, Margaret Fievez, John Kennedy, Bryce Phillips, Valerie MacPhee,  
Margaret Miller, Noni Crowther. 

L to R (front): Jan Ramp, Dianne Williamson, Joan Learmont, Milena Maranville. 

Absent: Christine Morrison, Janice Kelly, Brendan Quirke, Russell Scoular, Jim Murphy,  

DO YOU PLAY THE RECORDER? 

The Recorder Group started in the middle of 
2018.  Since then the group have been working 
to improve as individual players and to develop 
their playing as a group.  A few people have left 
for various reasons, including illness, unfortu-
nately.  However, most of the original members 
remain in the group and some new people have 
joined, so that the group now comprises eleven 
players. 

The group plays four, and two, part music most 
of the time and over time the balance between 
the different instruments has improved as partici-
pants have gained the confidence to move to 
new instruments. The group plays a variety of 
music including some written specifically for the 
recorder, over the centuries.  They also play folk 
and popular songs which have been arranged for 
groups of recorders. 

At the end 2019, the group held a matinee to 
showcase, to themselves at least, what they had 
achieved.   They played, together as a whole 
group, a selection of the songs they had been 
practising for a while.  Participants also organ-
ised themselves into smaller groups to play piec-
es of their own choice and some even chose to 
play solo pieces.  

Elizabeth Ward (tutor)  


